Friends of Par Beach Plant Group

Notes from first meeting October 8th 2009

Introductions

The meeting was attended by Catriona Burt, Richard Croome, Alison Tyley, Laura Curry, Phil Hunt and Jan Phillips. Everyone outlined their interests, qualifications and experience and this turned out to be considerable.

Catriona- many years wildlife watching and recording, close links with Cornwall Wildlife Trust, Restormel local group, butterfly recorders, WI millenium diary, Foxclub and teaching. A tremendous amount of accumulated knowledge about the site including having heard Cettis Warbler and seen otter.

Richard – zoologist and wildlife recording, climate change recording through plant communities, rare plants at beach specifically Polygonum maritimum.

Alison – botany background, strong interest in identifying wild plants, daily visitor. Locally born and resident.

Laura – recent ecological qualification, volunteer experience with Heligan and National Trust.

Phil – membership of Botanical Cornwall group and contacts with county recorder. 10 years of sustained plant recording at beach. Knowledge of difficult groups such as Rubus spp/

Jan- countryside manager for 30+ years, zoological and geographical background with some botany. Lead for conservation, recreation, access and volunteers with Jane Richards for FoPB.

Par Beach Issues

Jan explained the set up of FoPB to date and that the committee have yet to meet the Serco area ranger Paul Mason. Here they will find out what the current intentions are for the management plan at County level and how the Friends might be involved early on, for instance in practical conservation work. Important that Cornwall Council understand that there are a lot of people wishing for action to take place, could be important for supporting Paul to get financed to organise more of it.

The aim of getting the plant group underway (to be followed by a bird group, practical volunteers and links with other specialists, such as butterfly recorders) is due to the content of the 1995 management plan which points out habitats and species of plants and birds worth conserving. Little or none of the proposals were implemented. There is also a pre- LNR parish scale bird report carried out by the Cornwall Bird Watching and Preservation Society that features much higher numbers and species of bird than are now seen, a loss of quality due to unknown factors but habitat degradation likely to be a key element. 

It seems that the information in these documents is now very out of date and needs to be re-evaluated.

Jan explained she will not lead or control the group but will be the point of liaison with FoPB committee and offer support and ideas where possible. There are other groups for her to set up. Richard will host indoor meetings where space is needed, Jan happy to offer her house where required. 

Decisions

Decisions made were as follows:

1 A good digital map is required ASAP. Jan said this is a key issue with the FoPB committee already. Catriona has some that might be of use to begin with.
Map ideally needs to have grid squares at suitable intervals (above 10m, below 100m)
2 The group aims to relocate the NVC habitats recorded in the 1995 plan and with the aid of Phils GPS, their current extent plotted this Autumn. To be followed with listing plant species present in these areas habitats as soon as is possible. NOTE Requires some investigation into what these NVC categories actually mean. Any volunteers? 

To be carried out by the group members initially with general FoPB members invited to be involved from Spring 2010. Possible public event(s) in 2010. 

LIASION REQUIRED FOR THIS. ALL TO GET BACK TO JAN THIS TIME WITH AVAILABLE WEEKEND OR WEEKDAY(?) DATES IN OCTOBER. Jan will most likely not make it as October weekends already taken up.
3 Phil to comb his records and produce a list for the beach covering the last 10 years.

4 Catriona to visit ERCCIS at Allet to obtain relevant data.

5 Jan to copy 1995 management plan to group, produce notes of meeting, circulate contact details to all and report back to FoPB committee. Also ask Jane to chase EA fisheries depot re records.
6 Abundance of specific species such as Polygonum maritinum to be recorded with Richard leading this work during the 2010 growing season.

Shared Snippets
1. Catriona 

2. Catriona and husband were going to be the first volunteer wardens of the LNR but Restormel never followed through.

3. The Environment Agency, presumably fisheries dept, recorded the underwater profile of the pond, all the fish species within it and employed an eel catcher at times to reduce the eel population

4. Salinity of pond has been an ongoing debate, now thought to be largely freshwater.

5. Path from sluice into alder was created with possible intention to locate a bird hide. Now overgrown, could be worth reinstating.

6. Most changes in plant life recorded at west end, noticed by St Austell based butterfly recorders as affecting species found.

7. Dump located at far end was planted by Tywardreath WI with the white poplar avenue.

8. There was a boatyard at west end and wet areas were regularly dredged.

9. Foxclub event possible in 2010

10. Few waders seen this year, question over effects of mussel death in bay and alongside river.

1. Phil

2. Spurrey mainly recorded on gravelly paths at western track near layby and in area now occupied by residential caravans. Plant present during 2009.

3. Has grid references for some of the more interesting plants

4. One species of ?berry found near orchid area, not found elsewhere in Cornwall except Tamar Valley.

1. Richard

2. Would like FoPB to get a beach hut for meetings ( FoPB committee already feel that it would be a good idea to try and get the use of the large abandoned caravan next to the closed café)

3. Beach has heavy recreational use, would like to enclose a Polygonum area to monitor plant recovery within it in detail
4. (Jan thinks this would have excellent educational and demonstration value)

5. Richard has quadrats available to use at sizes from 25cm to 1m

1. Jan

2. Committee noted encroachment of scrub into damselfly habitat at boardwalk. Jan remembers this was not the case even 3 years ago when interpretation board was in place.

3. Mature healthy elms noted by side of path from Par Green. May be Cornish elm or may not be quite old enough to suffer (Ali). Possible micropropagation project for fund raising. Jan to notify Esmund Harris, professional forester, who owns a disease resistant elm that has been propagated.

4. Website up and running. www.parbeach.com
5. Please recruit members or assistants where possible.

6. Article in local Gazette newspaper this week strangely confusing, mentions ‘shoreline management plan’, flood risk and an apparent management group almost in same sentence. Jane Richards contacting Caroline Wildish for an explanation.
Ali

1  Keen to get out and do some active conservation work. (Jan- others are too as soon as we have met Paul Mason and got group insurance sorted out, either more members subs very soon or a grant needed to pay for this. FoPB joining BTCV)
